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March 8, 2005 
 
 

To:  Council Members 
 
From:  Doug Marker, Director 
  Fish and Wildlife Division 
 
Subject: Status of Fish and Wildlife funding assumptions in the Bonneville rate case and a 

long-term funding agreement 
 
 At the Council meeting I will brief you on the status of development of fish and wildlife 
funding assumptions for the 2007-2009 Bonneville rate case and our continuing efforts to 
develop a management agreement for Program funding. 
 
 At last month’s Council meeting you heard comment from tribal representatives and 
utility customers of Bonneville.  The tribal representatives urged the Council to support 
expanded funding directed at subbasin plan implementation and the capacity to continue other 
Program initiatives.  Virgil Lewis, Sr., of the Yakama Tribal Council asked the Council to 
become a party to the rate case itself this fall. 
 
 Utility customers expressed a number of concerns about the Program costs and cautioned 
Bonneville against “locking in” to a definite funding agreement, particularly out of concern 
about the pending litigation on the Biological Opinion for the hydropower system. 
 
 Last week Bonneville announced that it plans to release a draft “closeout” letter on cost 
projections for the rate case on May 2nd.  It will then take additional comment.  The final 
closeout letter is scheduled for June 15th.   Bonneville will hold another workshop on its fish and 
wildlife costs on April 5 and a “management-level discussion” on April 18 (see attached notice 
from Bonneville). 
 
 The staff discussions with Bonneville have focused in two areas:  the issues about the 
funding assumption that Bonneville will propose in the rate case, and the scope of a management 
agreement.  We reviewed the issues about funding levels with the Council last month and need to 
continue discussions with you.  As a reminder, Bonneville reiterates an objective to reduce the 
amount of current funding for monitoring and evaluation, research and coordination to no more 
than 30 percent of the program budget so that an increased proportion of the Program budget can 
be allocated to “on the ground” projects.  Bonneville also proposes that the Program’s target 
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allocation among anadromous, resident fish and wildlife projects remain at a 70-15-15 
percentage target. 
 
 Bonneville has two objectives for a management agreement which we described to you 
last month.  Bonneville seeks to incorporate a definition, or at least a clear process, to establish 
performance targets for Program funding and a mechanism to establish an approach to cost 
sharing as a criterion for project funding.  The Council staff has recommended to the Council 
that these objectives are more properly addressed in Program amendments or the development of 
the next project review process with the opportunity for regional participation in these issues. 
 
 Our discussion of initiating a program amendment process to for the recommendation and 
adoption of province objectives should, at least in part, provide an avenue for consideration of 
the performance objectives Bonneville seeks.  Similarly, either program amendments or the 
definition of criteria for the next project selection process (which we expect to discuss at next 
month’s meeting) can address specific standards for cost sharing if the Council agrees with 
Bonneville on pursuing more definite terms. 
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